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Academic Foundation Membership Meeting 02/14/2017

President’s Report: Kathy Hansen
Kathy welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Membership & Business Partners Update: Amy Fitzsimmons & Janet Starkey
Amy could not be at the meeting.  On her behalf, Kathy reports that membership as increased since the last meeting.  We will continue to build our membership the remainder of the year.
Janet highlighted Armstrong Tutoring and Alpha Graphics.  Support our amazing partners.
Janet reports we have raised nearly $25k.  Thank you to our partners.

Treasure Report: Lorrie Hamlin
Lorrie reports that revenue is $45k; $37k of which has been spend on faculty grants.

Scholarship Committee – Lori Markham
The Impact Scholarship application is available to seniors.  It recognized a Senior that has made a lasting contribution to our community.  Applications are due February 24th. The recipient will be recognized at the Sr. Award Ceremony on April 19th.

PTSA – Debbie Brock reporting for Julie Sampson
PTSA has 4 Senior scholarships to offer.  Applications are due at the end of the month.  
Volunteers are needed for Teacher Conference Night on March 2.

AF Nominating Committee – Greta Brooks
Please consider turning in a Willingness to Serve (WTS) form.  There are a variety of areas available.  Please see descriptions on WTS form.

Grant Requests & Principal’s Update: Rob Nelson
Kathy reported in Rob’s absence. 
Request for $5896.30 granted.
The testing calendar can be found online.

Speaker – Erin Mellnick, Student Affairs AP
Plant has over 60 clubs currently with 25 on the waitlist.  There is a focus on increasing service within the service clubs.  Sophomores and Juniors can still apply for service clubs.  Check Edsby for the applications.  Tapping for these clubs will be on the last club day.
Plant does not limit club involvement.  It is up to each individual child and their family to find a balance between academics and campus involvement. 
 There is one club day a month during 1st – 4th and 6 – 7th periods.

Speakers – Athena Dicus and Lauren Moseley from Guidance
UF acceptances came out last week.  FSU is next week.
If you child took the Pre-ACT at Plant and has not picked up their scores, they can be picked up in the College Resource Room.
Bright Futures is awaiting updates for Seniors.
Sat, Feb 25th from 12:00 - 3:00 pm:  National College Fair at the Florida State Fairgrounds.  Preregister to attend.
UGA just released a great article on rigor vs grades.
When choosing your club involvement, pursue your interests.  Quality over quantity.
Guidance is currently working on course selection for each grade and are halfway complete.  They are also helping the students with submitting their community service hours.
Guidance has been very busy with many emails coming in.  If you have not received a response after a day or two, please resend.  They want to be sure they haven’t missed any emails.
Closing – thank you for coming.  The next meeting is March 7th at 9:15 in the Media Center
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